

11 May 2022

Enquiry responded to under the Local Government and Official Information and Meetings Act 1987 (LGOIMA) (the Act) – reference: OIR 2122-244

I refer to your enquiry we received on 26 April 2022 for the following:

I write in reference to a posting on the Takutai Kapiti website (screen shot attached).

The posting states: "Council has commissioned Jacobs Ltd to undertake a Coastal Hazard Susceptibility and Vulnerability Assessment..."

This statement seems to be at odds with information that I have received from Tim Power and Lyndsey Craig that Council (or Jacobs) do not hold any documentation supporting this commission. I refer you to my email to Councillors on Friday (22 April).

- If there is indeed a documented commission for a "Susceptibility and Vulnerability Assessment", I would appreciate if you could forward to me the relevant documents.
- 2. In the absence of this documentation, I would appreciate if you would have the website edited as well as all other reference to reflect the deliverable 1 of Jacobs' Contract, which was for a Coastal Hazard and Risk Assessment not a Susceptibility and Vulnerability Assessment.

We have already responded to these matters raised in the 14 April 2022 email sent to you by Tim Power on behalf of Lyndsey Craig which answered this query. A copy is attached for your records.

We do not consider the statement on the website is misleading and we do not intend amending it.

Ngā mihi

Glen O'Connor

Acting Group Manager Infrastructure Services

Te Kaihautū Ratonga Pakiaka

Bmocr.